August/ 2017 Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Tuesday, August 8, 2017 with 10 members present. 

Pastor Chris did devotions and prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

The total income for the month was $20,269.15, total expenses were $21,877.28 with an ending balance of $110,646.52. There is $56,121.87 in the general fund. Doug reminded us that this does not include the last Sunday in July, so that will be added to next month’s figures. He also will be paying the scholarships for Haiti out of that fund very soon.  It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report. 

The trustees have arranged to have the electrical work done in the parsonage by Rick Nelson and he will return to install the exhaust fan. Jim Hughes will line up the rock hauling for the back driveway with Eli. The trustees decided to hold off on buying chairs for the basement as they feel the majority of the chairs down there are okay and they don’t feel they need to purchase new ones. 

Carey Ducummon has stated that she has lost about 12 Awana leaders so the Christian Ed committee will be meeting soon to try to help recruit more help for Awana as it will be starting up on September 13th. 

Pastor Chris shared that he has been setting up meetings with individuals, along with meeting with the Deacons and other leadership groups. Pastor Chris and Pastor Pete are both working on getting the small groups set up for this fall. There will be a Block Party on August 12th, a Deacon Appreciation Supper on August 18th, and a Church Picnic in the Park at the Cleghorn Community Center on August 19th. Pastor Chris also previously discussed the “Right Now Media” with the Deacons, and showed the Trustees what it is all about. It was m/s/c to go forward with ordering this and the leaders in the church and the congregation will be presented with it in the near future. It was emphasized that if there is a speaker on this website that anybody has an issue with, they can let Pastor Chris know and he can block that particular speaker from anybody having access to it. 

Pastor Pete shared that Dawn has been leading about 6 in her Bible Study and they are having some good relationship building. Pastor Pete is having a Descipleship Bible Study at various places and as many as 8 or less have been showing up for that. He also said that the Stoking the Fire gatherings has been well attended as they encourage a Deuteronomy 6 way of life! Pastor Pete and Pastor Chris have been working on all of the fall ministries.

The Deacons have recently done a job review on Kathy Nelson. They have been very happy with her performance and it was m/s/c to give her a raise. 

Scott Lovell shared that he will need some assistance with picking up and setting up the inflatables at the Block Party this coming Saturday. 

Mark shared that Bruce Schmadeke was not able to be here tonight but wanted everybody to know that there would not be Sunday School on August 20, 27th and September 3rd. The Praise Band will be at Hidden Acres over the Labor Day weekend. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting.

